
WUSD #9 Wellness Committee  

Meeting Minutes 

May 15, 2019 

Present: Jeff Bjork , Erin Johnson, Denise Bergman, Pat Ellison, Corey Monesmith 

and Morgan Johnson 

 

Next meeting: To Be Determined    3:00 PM – 4:00 PM  

 

  

 

I. The meeting commenced at 3:00PM with Jeff Bjork, Erin Johnson, Denise Bergman, 

Pat Ellison, Cory Monesmith and Morgan Johnson, Wellness Committee members 

present.   

 

II.  Discussion:  The meeting started with the committee reviewing the Wellness Policy. 

We do not foresee a need for any changes to the policy at this time.  Jeff Bjork 

mentioned that we need to research a possible change since the High School no 

longer will allow outside drinks on campus, we believe that to be a site policy, not 

necessarily a change to District Policy. 

Erin explained the NSLP Pricing Tool to the committee and in order to be compliant 

with NSLP guidelines, we will be raising the lunch prices by .10 at each site.  

Breakfast will remain the same and the tool for adult meal pricing is not available at 

this time but will be addressed when appropriate. 

The committee discussed the fact that we are approaching an audit year and our 

desire to make sure we are in good shape in all areas. Erin and Denise will be 

completing the 3rd year assessment tool in the coming days. 

Jeff Bjork spoke on the state of the cafeterias and his plan for next year to include 

many new fresh food choices.  The committee did report that they had seen a great 

improvement this year with the items and had fewer last minute changes which is so 

important to the elementary school children.  Morgan, our student rep, spoke on her 

experience in what the kids are liking to see in the café and gave good insight for the 

food service director.  Jeff also indicated that he will be sending out surveys to all the 

sites in the near future. 

 

III. The Committee will next meet in September/October, time and place to be 

determined, to go over the Policy and Assessment tool and to make sure we are 

meeting all of the requirements. 

 

IV. The meeting ended at 4:00 PM. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


